County Match Secretary’s Report - 2016
I have booked a home venue for county matches on 8 occasions in the current season of which 6 were at CCF, 1 at Ashtead and 1 at Cheam. In respect of those venues there were 2 double team matches, 1 triple team match and the remainder were single team matches.  
It has been a successful year for our Surrey county teams. The U160, U180 and Open team have all reached the semi-finals in the national stages and the U140 team the final. The U120 team reached the quarter-final. Congratulations to all concerned.
The Board decided that it would be best to store our chess equipment at Cheam rather than Ashtead and the move was completed in January this year. The reason for the move is that it was becoming increasingly difficult to book Ashtead and it was also necessary at that location to have a 1 pm start.
Peter Lawrence 


